Youth tractor safety prevents fatalities and injuries
Source: Matthew Mofield, Pulaski County 4-H youth development agent; Roy Turley, Clark County 4-H youth development agent

Agriculture is a dangerous occupation, especially for our youth tractor operators. Each year, too many young Kentuckians are either injured or die in tractor-related accidents. It is critical for adults to teach youth operators about farm equipment features and safety practices before they ever put the key in the ignition. 
Rollovers are the most common type of tractor accident and the result of a tractor turning either completely or partially over. It is extremely important for Kentucky’s youth to know how to prevent rollovers. Much of our farmland is steep and uneven, which means it is more prone to rollovers than flatter farmland. Other causes for rollovers include rear wheels getting stuck in the ground, driving too fast and improper user of front-end loaders.
Encourage youth tractor drivers to avoid steep land, check the ground beforehand for rocks and debris, avoid wet or muddy fields, drive slower and keep loads low in front-end loaders. If your tractor doesn’t already have it, you may want to look into a purchasing a rollover protect structure (ROPS).  Coupled with wearing a seatbelt, ROPS can prevent and reduce injuries and fatalities from rollovers.   

Runovers are the second-most common type of tractor accident and are the result of a person getting caught under and ran over by a tractor or farm implement.  Runovers are most likely to occur while the operator makes equipment repairs or when an extra rider or the driver falls off the tractor. 

Youth operators should know to turn off the engine before leaving the driver seat. Most tractors are only equipped with one seat and were only intended for one person. It’s important for youth and adult operators alike to not have any additional passengers if they do not have a seat for them. ROPS and wearing a seatbelt also help prevent runovers. Tractor operators should check the area for any bystanders before departing.

Many tractors come with power take off (PTO). While PTO may help make tractor driving easier, youth should use caution when around PTO and not on a tractor.  All farm implements should have PTO guards on them at all times. Youth should always make sure the PTO is disengaged before dismounting the tractor and never try to step over a PTO shaft while it is running.

In addition to these safety concerns, below are a few more good tips on youth tractor safety.

· Before youth are allowed to operate a tractor, they should be able to comfortably reach all controls from the seat and with a seatbelt on if the tractor has ROPS. 

· Make sure your tractor has flashing lights and a “slow moving vehicle” emblem on the rear of the machine if it is driven on the highway.
· Watch for greasy or oily steps when climbing into the tractor and use hand rails.

· Always check for low-hanging power lines and limbs.

· Stop the engine before making repairs.

· Refuel with care.
· Never try to get on or leave a tractor that is in gear.
· Always stop the engine before making repairs.

· Avoid driving in bad weather.
Many local 4-H youth development programs have information on tractor safety. Some even offer tractor safety workshops for youth at different times throughout the year. For more information on youth tractor safety, contact the (COUNTY NAME) Cooperative Extension Service.
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